Materials Research Laboratory.

The Pennsylvania State University.

108 Materials Research Laboratory.

University Park, PA  16802.

Phone 814-865-0285.  Fax: 814-863-7040.

E-mail: Silsbee@psu.edu.

http://www.mrl.psu.edu.

DATE: March 6, 2001.

TO:       Whom it may concern.

FROM:  Michael R. Silsbee, Director.

SUBJECT:  JMG Enterprises Ultra Bond Products.

JMG Enterprises has completed the testing of their products as required by the Pennsylvania Dirt and Gravel Road Program.  The requirements of the Dirt and Gravel Road Program were designed to ensure that the products would have minimal or no environmental impact.  The testing includes total chemical analysis for RCRA metals, and known organic constituents.  A Synthetic Precipitation Leaching Procedure was carried out to quantify the mobility of the constituents.  Toxicity testing on rainbow trout and daphnia water fleas was also performed. 

I have reviewed the results of JMG’s testing and feel that the evidence shows that the use of the JMG product in the prescribed manner would have little or negative impact on the environment.  It is my understanding that the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania is in the process of issuing final approval of JMG’s product line.  The approval will allow the use of the product near streams designated high quality and extra value by the commonwealth. 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely;

Michael R. Silsbee, PhD.

Associate Professor of Materials.

Director of the Center for Dirt and Gravel Road Studies.

*Reproduced for website download/review purposes October 2001 by JMG Enterprises, Inc
